Knight's Newsletter

Serving Seton Parish Council 11187 Knights of Columbus

October 1997, Vol. 5 No. 10



Wives of Seton Knights enjoy candlelight dinner

A total of 24 Knights' wives were guests of council members at a wine-accented candlelight dinner held Sept. 19 in Bishop Herrmann Hall and served by 17 Knights.

Comments of guests included the following:

- · "The food was excellent, and the service was the best."
- . "I give this restaurant four stars."
- · "It made me feel like a queen."
- "Beautiful atmosphere and a treasurer of one pleasant surprise after another."
- "Whoever thought of this knows the way to a woman's heart."

Chefs for the dinner were Bud Joos and Bob McDonald and George Lust was the dinner music D.J.

Child abuse is Monday's topic

Lancaster pediatrician Dr. David Strominger, a council member, will discuss "Awareness of Child Abuse" following the regular monthly business meeting scheduled at 8 p.m. Monday (Oct,13).

Knights will move from the council room to Bishop Flerrmann Hall for the discussion, which will begin at approximately 9 p.m. and will be open to the parish.

Guest speakers and special programs are being scheduled on a regular basis following business meetings. The council's monthly social meeting will be held Oct. 27 in the council room.

Knights'action line

Don't forget Sunday in the park — Bring the kids and be ready for an afternoon of fun from 1 to 4 p.m. Sunday (1) ct. 12) at the fall family picnic in Victory Park in Fickerington. The program will include activities and games for all ages. Serving as project co-chairmen are Mark Hertenstein and Joe Pompey.

Mark your calendar — Seton Knights will serve their annual fall pasta dinner from 1 to 7 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 9 in Eishop Herrmann Hall. Please contact Brother Charlie Tagliareni concerning working at the dinner or at "Giant Meatball Day" Saturday, Nov. 8.

This is special — The monthly First Saturday Mass at 9 a.m. Nov. 8 will be a memorial to deceased members council member families. Brother Bob Wolf will provide forms for names of those you wish to remember. He also appealed for attendance at monthly benediction and adoration of the Flessed Sacrament beginning at 8 p.m. Friday Nov. 7.

Grand Knight announces newest Knights, PR chair

Grand Knight George Williams, in a letter to council members, has commended the council's degree team, urged eligible Knights to advance to the Second and Third Degrees and appointed a public relations chairman.

Degree team members who put on a First Degree exemplification on Oct. 5 were: Rob Allen, Fred Barwick, Mark Hertenstein, Bud Joos, Joe Rossi, Bob Snider Charlie Tagliareni and Fran Vendetta.

The newest Knights are: Bob Dawes, Rick Giammarino, Tom MacKinnon, Karl Shuster and Vic Theado.

The next opportunity for eligible Seton Knights to advance to the Second and Third Degrees will be Sunday, Oct. 26 at exemplification ceremonies at Hague and Fisher Roads. This will be the only opportunity until March for council members to advance toward full Knighthood.

Williams announced the appointment of Joe Drignet as public relations chairman. In that capacity, he will work with Terry Leach, publicity chairman, and will be responsible for helping obtain coverage for council events and for starting and maintaining a scrapbook.

Have an item for the newsletter? Contact Terry Leach: Fax 249-4686 week days until 4:30 p.m. or call 864-1425 after 5 p.m. any day.

If you're thinking of investing ...

Here are some investment thoughts provided by Jim Tesmer, FIC, LUTCF (465-3201). The Knights of Columbus has the products to meet each of these recommendations:

- Make a judge-proof investment safe from creditors.
- Make sure the value of the investment at death will not be subject to probate costs, legal fees, court delays, etc.
- Make sure that principal and interest will be available in amounts stated and that the investment is depression-proof.
- Make sure that gains from investment appreciation will not be subject to federal income tax.
- Make sure your investments provide you with a guaranteed income.

Knights' investment products are available until age 83.

Turn in your raffle tickets by Nov. 10

Need more of those "On The Road Again" raffle tickets or are you ready to turn some in? Check the mailbox of Project Chairman Rob Allen for additional tickets.

Turn in books by placing money and stubs in the white box at the base of the file cabinet in the Knights' meeting room. The council share of an early turn-in of raffle tickets was \$475. The deadline for turning in books and stubs is Nov. 10.